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 Greetings and salutations from the Superintendent’s office of Wishram School District #94! 

This month has been full of new beginnings within our school and neighboring districts. In reflection of 

this month, I am reminded of all of the hard work and dedication that it takes to create a healthy and car-

ing student community. Our school is a true testament to all of the factors that must exist within an insti-

tution for it to reach its full potential, and we are going to be working harder than ever to create and fa-

cilitate goals that will lead our students to a lifetime of learning and achievement. We have done so much 

this year that deserves notice, but it needs to be stated that there are simply a few success stories that 

must be complimented formally. We conducted a very successful open house, our school sports programs 

have had an amazing start, and we have had to opportunity to analyze and reflect upon our spring test 

results. Through a combination of these efforts, we have been able to continue to cultivate a culture of 

success through all means as we strive to provide the best possible learning environment for the students 

that we serve.  

 The open house that was conducted earlier this month was a very exciting experience for all of 

those that were involved. Throughout this event, we were provided with the opportunity to connect and 

facilitate meaningful relationships with students and families that we work with on a daily basis. This 

provided parents with the opportunity to meet and greet new teachers, and share a meal with friends and 

neighbors. We find this type of event to be very meaningful as we make every attempt to maintain a col-

legial partnership with our greater community. 

 Our sports programs are off and running and both our Football and Volleyball teams have cre-

ated many moments worth making special note of. Even though our Football team has experienced a few 

tough losses, they have played each game with class and fineness. So often, we only look at a teams re-

cord to gauge whether or not they are a successful team, and we forget about the true importance of play-

ing sports in the first place. We are tremendously proud of our young men on the Football team, and the 

compliments that we have received as a result of our sportsmanship during our most recent game in Neah 

Bay bear witness to the wonderful character of our team. The Volleyball matchups have been very excit-

ing, and their win/loss record is shaping up very nicely. Furthermore, the way in which they conduct 

themselves on the court is also a point of pride for us. Both of our teams are truly a product of a learning 

environment that is structured and nurturing.  

 As a staff, we were able to carry out a data carousel, which is a beneficial event in which all the 

data and scores for local and state level assessments are carefully reflected upon. This gives our school 

the opportunity to decipher strengths and deficiencies within student progress, so that we can formulate 

meaningful goals and objectives for ourselves and the students in our classrooms. We had wonderful 

attendance and participation at this event, and  as a new Superintendent, it was a great opportunity for me 

to see all of the hard work and dedication that has gone into Wishram School before my time here.  

 In closing, I can say that this month has really given me a chance to settle in at Wishram 

School, and set the tone for the years to come. We have a lot of really exciting plans and changes coming 

over the next few years, and it is a pleasure to spend time getting to know the students and community in 

which I serve. I would like to thank all of the staff and community members that have bent over back-

wards to make this as seamless of a transition as possible, and I look forward to the experiences that we 

will all share together. All my best. 

 

-Mike Roberts 

Principal/Superintendent  

Wishram School District #94 



The U.S. Department of Agriculture prohibits discrimination against its customers, employees, and 

applicants for employment on the bases of race, color, national origin, age, disability, sex, gender 

identity, religion, reprisal, and where applicable, political beliefs, marital status, familial or parental 

status, sexual orientation, or all or part of an individual’s income is derived from any public assis-

tance program, or protected genetic information in employment or in any program or activity con-

ducted or funded by the Department. (Not all prohibited bases will apply to all programs and/or em-

ployment activities.) 

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program 

Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/

complaint_filing_cust.html or at any USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form. You 

may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form. Send your completed 

complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudi-

cation, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or 

email at program.intake@usda.gov. 

Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing, or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the 

Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339; or (800) 845-6136 (Spanish). 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 

School Board Meeting 
************Tuesday, October 27, 2015 *********** 

5:00  P.M. 

Wishram School District does not discriminate in any programs or activities on the basis of sex, race, creed, re-

ligion, color, national origin, age, veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression or identity, dis-

ability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other 

designated youth groups.  The following employee has been designated to handle questions and complaints of al-

leged discrimination:  Wishram School Superintendent, PO Box 8, Wishram, WA  98673, (509) 748-2551. 

Washington Reading Corps 
 

By Kristen Ringer 

 

The WRC After School Program is up and running. Currently, our focus is on African folk tales and the ani-

mals that are featured in these wonderful stories. Be looking forward to many different central themes this year 

ranging from a variety of topics and themes. There will be something for everyone and we are very excited 

about the opportunity to share our ideas with the students and see their creativity. Don’t let your student miss 

out! If you have any questions or desire more information please contact either the Washington Reading Corps 

members, Jeremiah and Kelli Ann, or Kristen Ringer at (509) 748-2551. 

http://www.ocio.usda.gov/sites/default/files/docs/2012/Complain_combined_6_8_12.pdf
http://www.ocio.usda.gov/sites/default/files/docs/2012/Complain_combined_6_8_12.pdf
http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html
http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov


 

LifeTip!  Anonymous tip line for school safety 
 

1-866-LIVE-TIP Ext. 940 
(1-866-548-3847, ext 940) 

 
Report anonymously 24 hours a day/365 days a year: 

 School violence—weapons, bomb threats   

 School damage—vandalism, theft 

 Physical/sexual abuse or harassment 

 Drug/alcohol issues 

WISHRAM COMMUNITY SURVEY 
 

 

By Joan Chantler 

 

Thank you to everyone who participated in the survey that was presented on 

Open House.  Everyone that filled out a survey was entered into a drawing for 

a pizza.  Congratulations to Cassandra Buchanan for winning the pizza cer-

tificate! 

 

SURVEILLANCE EQUIPMENT 

Our surveillance equipment will be taking pictures of all the school grounds all of 

the time, north, south, east and west, as will the camera in the front hallway.  

Wishram School videotapes teachers periodically as a tool to improve our teach-

ing. We look at how we teach and how our students respond. These videos are for 

in-school use only. If you do not want your child/ren to be a part of this process, 

please call Ms. Chantler at the school at 509-748-2551. 



Wishram Math: Problem of the Month! 
 

By Betsy Barnhart 

 

Imagine everyone in the school working on the same math problem at the same time. Talk about brain power. 

It happened at Wishram (sort of). This year we are doing what is called a “Problem of the Month.” All classes 

work on similar problems on the same day if possible. The basic problem is leveled for all grades. September’s 

problem of the month involved staircases and how many squares or blocks it would take to create staircases of 

specific heights. Elementary students explored how the staircases grow, middle school students explored how 

the number of squares grew, and high school students worked on a 3D version of the staircase problem. Here 

are some pictures of the results. (These bulletin boards can be seen in person in the hallway next to Ms. Barn-

hart’s room…just up the back staircase J). 













ANNUAL LEGAL NOTIFICATIONS 
Wishram School is required by federal/state laws to make the following notifications to parents 
on a yearly basis.  If you have any question about the following, feel free to contact the school 

at 748-2551. 
 
SUBSTANCE ABUSE POLICY 

The Wishram School District recognizes that substance abuse and the problems associated with 
it are becoming associated with it are becoming increasingly commonplace in our society.  We 

also recognize that in many instances a student’s involvement with alcohol or other drugs can 
lead to the illness of alcoholism and other substance abuse dependencies.  It is our belief that 
prevention, early intervention and appropriate referral are goals we would like to support.  Sub-

stance Abuse Policies are included in the student handbook. 
 

RELEASE OF DIRECTORY INFORMATION 
The federal law permits a school district to identify certain information as “directory informa-
tion”, which may be publicly released without permission of the parents.  Wishram School, in 

district policy 3250, identifies this information as the following: 1) name, address, telephone 
number; 2) date and place of birth; 3) major field of study; 3) participation in officially recog-

nized activities and sports; 5) weight and height of athletic teams; 6) dates of attendance; 7) 
diplomas and awards received; 8) most recent previous school attended; 9) photographs and 
other similar information.  If you do not want this information released, please contact the su-

perintendent within ten (10) school days of receipt of this notice.  If we do not hear from you 
by that date, we will assume that you have no objection to release of such information.  It is 

our policy not to release information to businesses for commercial purposes or to individuals 
without good reason.  Therefore, most parents do not restrict the release of directory informa-
tion. 

 
ASBESTOS MANAGEMENT PLAN 

Wishram School District has on file all necessary AHERA management plans for asbestos in-
spections, re-inspections and removal for asbestos management, asbestos containment and re-
moval. These records may be viewed in the school office. 

 
NON-DISCRIMINATION 

The Wishram School District complies with all federal rules and regulations and does not dis-
criminate in any programs or activities on the basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color, national 
origin, age, veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression or identity, the 

presence of any sensory, mental or physical disability, or the use of trained dog guide or ser-
vice animal by a person with a disability and provides equal access to Boy Scouts and other 

designated youth groups. This holds true for all students who are interested in participating in 
educational programs and /or extra curricular school activities.  Inquiries regarding compliance 

procedures may be directed to the school district’s Title IX officer at (509) 748-2551. 
 
DRUG FREE SCHOOL, COMMUNITY AND WORKPLACE 

The school board has an obligation to staff, students and citizens to take responsible steps to 
assure safety in the workplace and to provide safety for the students that the staff serves.  

Therefore, Wishram School is designated as a Drug-Free School and Workplace. 
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NOTIFICATION REGARDING PARENTS’ RIGHT OF ACCESS TO STUDENT RECORDS 

Each year parents and students need to be reminded of the student records policy of the WSD. 
Parents of students or 18-year-old students who wish to review any or all of the school records 
pertaining to the student should contact the superintendent for an appointment.  The records 

will be reviewed with school personnel and parents may have copies of the records for the cost 
of copying. Record information will not be released to most persons or agencies without the 

written consent of parents.  Nonetheless, it is the policy of the District to forward school re-
cords, without parent consent, to schools in another district to which a student transfers. This is 
to facilitate the prompt placement of the student in the new school. However, parents may re-

quest a copy of the record. Without parent consent, the District forwards transcripts or other 
information requested by high school students, to colleges and other educational institutions to 

which the students are applying. Parents have the right to request the amendment of the stu-
dent’s education records that the parent or eligible student believes are inaccurate or mislead-
ing. The right to file a complaint with the US Dept. of Ed concerning alleged failure by the Dis-

trict to comply with the requirements of FERPA can be done to: Family Policy Compliance Of-
fice TITLE IX, SECTION 504     US Department of Education 

The school board has appointed coordinator:   600 Independence Avenue SW 
Paul Pickette, P.O. Box 8, Wishram, WA  98673    Washington, DC  20202 

MAKING A COMPLAINT 
Families and students can make a formal complaint to a school district if a school or district of-
ficial is not following a law or policy. Most districts have a formal complaint policy and a system 

to receive complaints. These policies often require parents to put complaints in writing. 
Parents, guardians and students can file a confidential complaint against a school or district 
with the Office of the Education Ombudsman, (866) 297-2597. 

Parents or students who believe they were harassed or treated differently than others based on 
race, religion, gender, disability, sexual orientation or another reason have a right to file a com-
plaint with the Washington State Human Rights Commission or the U.S. Department of Education Office 

for Civil Rights. 

 
TEACHER/PARAPROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 

Currently all of our Wishram School teachers and paraprofessionals are considered to be ‘highly 
qualified’ by the State of Washington.  Parents may request the professional qualifications of 
their child’s classroom teachers by calling the Supt/principal at (509) 748-2551 or drop by the 

school.  Sec 1111(h)(6)(A); 34 CFR 200.61 (a). 
 

NUTRITION PROGRAM 
For the past several years, Wishram School District has provided all breakfasts, lunches and af-
ter school snacks to all students free of charge under USDA  CEP (Community Eligibility Pro-

gram). 

http://www.governor.wa.gov/oeo/
http://www.hum.wa.gov/
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WELLNESS 

Wishram School Board Policy 6700 and 6700P outlines food and beverage guidelines for food 
served and/or available to our students. We encourage all students to participate in our free 
breakfast/lunch/after-school snack programs.  To view the policy, visit our website at 

www.wishramschool.org.  
 

VIDEOTAPING 
Wishram School videotapes teachers periodically as a tool to improve our teaching.  We look at 
how we teach and how our students respond.  These videos are for in-school use only.   

Also, we periodically videorecord events, field trips, performances, etc.  These may be posted 
on our website.  If you do not want your child/ren to be a part of either of these processes, 

please call Ms. Chantler at the school 509.748.2551.  
 
SURVEYS, ANALYSIS AND EVALUATIONS 

Wishram School District Policy 3232 states that no student will be required to reveal informa-
tion concerning political affiliations, potentially embarrassing problems, sexual behavior or atti-

tudes, illegal, anti-social, self-incriminating or demeaning behavior, critical appraisals of family 
members, privileged relationships, religious practices of the student or parents or income other 

than necessary to establish eligibility for a program.  For further information, refer to Policy 
3232 and 3232P located at www.wishramschool.org.  
 

HOMELESS STUDENTS 
Board Policy 3115 and Procedure 3115P establishes education rights for homeless students in 

our school.  There is an informational poster available outside the school front entrance, pam-
phlets available right inside the front door and the entire policy can be viewed at 
www.wishramschool.org. 

     
SEXUAL HARASSMENT 

Sexual harassment is defined and complaint procedures can be located in Policy 6590 and 

6590P on our website under Annual Legal Notifications at www.wishramschool.org.     

http://www.wishramschool.org
http://www.wishramschool.org
http://www.wishramschool.org
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